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MINUTES
Business Meeting
Sanbornton Planning Board
Meeting Date and Time: Thursday, December 4, 2014 at 6:30 PM
Meeting Place: Town Offices, 573 Sanborn Road, Sanbornton, N.H. 03269 

The regular meeting was called to order by Planning Board Chair, Don Bormes at 6:00 p.m.   

Roll Call
Regular Members present: Don Bormes, Dick Gardner, Selectman Karen Ober and Will Ellis       




       


 Alternate Members present: Jody Slack

Regular Members absent: Evelyn Auger




           Alternate Members absent: Judy Burlingame-Rich, Fred Rich, Gail Morrison and Carmine Cioffi


Others present at the meeting: Planner, Bob Ward, Dick LeClerc & Don Foudriat

Seating of Alternates for absent Regular Members – Jody Slack for Evelyn Auger.  

Brain Storming Session concerning Senior Housing – Planner Ward explained the meeting has started an hour early to focus on just Senior Housing. Dick LeClerc provided copies of the Elderly Housing Committee dated 4/29/98 and Section VII, Page 14 of the Town's Master Plan. Mr. LeClerc discussed the results of a survey that was conducted at that time via telephone, with 92% feeling a need for Senior Housing. Dick Gardner suggested starting backwards and looking at the financing first then define the terms. Mr. Foudriat stated the PB needs to decide how Senior Housing relates to Sanbornton and if the Town should subsidize or sponsor? Mr. Foudriat explained that there are four different levels of Senior Housing; 1) Independent Living 2) Assisted Living 3) Intermediate Level Nursing and 4) Skilled Nursing. Mr. Foudriat stated there is a definite interest to protect individuals that live in Town but it is a big spectrum, to provide all the levels of care. Mr. Foudriat stated if a big developer is attracted, the board will need to address what happens once they get here by reviewing the land use provisions. Mr. Foudriat stated having three acres of land with a cottage, would be too much work and he is past that but to have half an acre, maybe. Mr. LeClerc stated one of the survey questions was, “Do you feel a Senior Apartment Development would be valuable to the citizens in Town?”. Dick Gardner stated if the board decides to take the first step, we have to keep in mind the VNA provides some services. Mr. Foudriat stated the Town's people need to be with us because there will be “NIMBY” groups out there, which is what killed the project on Doctor True Road. Jody Slack suggested areas for Senior Housing be designated first. Planner Ward replied location is important because seniors have specific needs and most elderly would like to do what they call “age in place”. Selectman Ober stated the Town owns six acres behind the three sister buildings Town Library and Old Town Hall and it would the perfect location. Planner Ward replied seniors would be close to the Church, Post Office, Police & Fire and that location would be hard to beat. Mr. LeClerc provided pictures of other Senior Housing sites. Planner Ward explained there is profit versus non-profit, which is handled by three entities, a for profit group, local citizens/church group alliance or a regional housing trust. Planner Ward noted he has had discussions with Linda Harvey of the Laconia Area Community Land Trust (LACLT) who has been working on smaller scale rural senior housing and she would be willing to work with the Town. Planner Ward stated the question could be asked regarding the Town's six acre parcel, “Do you want to put senior housing on the piece and convey the property to a non-profit group for one dollar?”. Planner Ward explained this proposal could keep federal funds out of it and the land could be pledged as collateral. Tabled for further discussion. Planner Ward will contact Linda Harvey for availability to attend a future meeting regarding Senior Housing.            

Review & Approval of draft PB minutes of 11/20/14 – Dick Gardner made a motion to approve the draft meeting minutes of 11/20/14 as submitted. Selectman Ober seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.    

New Business

a. Planning Board – 2015 Meeting Schedule – The PB reviewed the draft schedule and made some changes. The PB's 2015 meeting schedule will be amended and posted on the Town's web-site. 
b. Review draft of wording for proposed Zoning amendments to be considered at Town Meeting – A copy of the draft zoning amendments (full wording) was provided to the PB. Planner Ward noted the deadline for a Public Hearing is January 8th and the board needs to make a decision to accept those amendments by tonight. Planner Ward stated notices have been prepared to go out to property owners that will be affected by the proposed zoning changes, pursuant to RSA 675:7. Will Ellis asked if the changes would effect property taxes and Planner Ward replied yes but more commercial is needed to lower taxes. A brief discussion took place on whether to keep the sentence “The Planning Board supports the adoption of this amendment”. The sentence will stay. Dick Gardner made a motion to accept the proposed draft of the Zoning Amendments contingent upon a few changes. Selectman Ober seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.  
Old Business  
a. Continued consideration of a Groundwater Protection Ordinance – Tabled.
b. Review of Master Plan’s “Water Resources Map” – Tabled.
                      c. Update Re: Town Buildings Space Needs Study Committee – Planner Ward stated the committee held its first organizational meeting and set goals. Planner Ward explained he would like to purchase a 2-drawer file cabinet, small counter top and tack board at around $200 dollars for his new space. Dick Gardner made a motion to allow Planner Ward to purchase the items for his work space. Selectman Ober seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.  



   
Other Business  

Planners Update

a. Correspondence – None at this time. 
b. Upcoming meetings, conferences & workshops – None at this time.

Meeting Adjourned, Dick Gardner made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:26 p.m. Will Ellis seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 
Next Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, January 8, 2014 @ 7:00 p.m. The PB will not hold a meeting on Thursday, December 18, 2014.

Respectfully submitted,

April Rollins, Planning Board Secretary/Clerk

